
REDUCE - REUSE - RECYCLE 
 

NOTICE - CITY OF HAYWARD RESIDENTS 
CITY CLEAN UP – LEAVES / BRUSH ETC. 

 
The City of Hayward will be doing its fall pick up of leaves, pine needles, brush, etc. in the 
near future.  All residents are directed to have their debris out on the curb or in the alley at 
the edge of their property by Monday, October 21st.  City crews will pick up only once.  If 
your debris is not ready when the trucks are in your neighborhood, you will have to hold the 
debris over until spring. 
 
The City will only pick up leaves, pine needles, lawn clippings and brush.  Leaves, needles and 
lawn clippings must be piled separately from brush.  DO NOT bag or put leaves, etc. in 
containers.  Brush must be kept separate and stacked orderly - 8' maximum length.  Tree 
limbs from trees that have been trimmed will be allowed.  However, entire trees taken down 
are the responsibility of the property owner.  Stumps, garbage, trash and/or building & 
remodeling debris will not be accepted.  You must make your own arrangements to dispose 
of these items.  Any piles not in compliance with the above will not be picked up. 
 

Please note:   RESIDENTS ARE ASKED TO SEPARATE BRUSH FROM LEAVES & 
LAWN CLIPPINGS, HOWEVER ONLY ONE PILE OF EACH WILL BE ALLOWED PER 
RESIDENCE.   CITY CREWS WILL NOT PICK UP A BUNCH OF SMALL PILES ON THE 
PROPERTY.   
 
City of Hayward residents can also drop off leaves, pine needles, lawn clippings 
and brush at any time throughout the year at the City of Hayward Garage, located 
at 10395 Vermont Avenue.  Any questions should be directed to the Public Works 
Department at 715-634-4612. 
 


